
 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
PLEASE READ 

      
 
 
 
Before receiving any checks in 2010 we will need a new W-9.  Please be sure to 
use your legal address on the W-9 that your year end 1099 would be sent to. 
 
In order to receive your earnings, you must complete both a W-9 and a purse 
authorization.  Any new owners (including partnerships and corporations), 
trainers or drivers must complete a purse authorization form, which can be found 
on the Scarborough Downs web-site or in the race office, before we can issue a 
check.  If you have previously completed a purse authorization, you will not be 
required to complete a new one. 
 
If you live in Canada and race in the United States, you must have a valid US 
taxpayer id#.  You must also include a copy of the certificate as well as fill out a 
new W-8ECI.  If we do not receive a copy of the certificate showing that it is a 
valid US taxpayer id#, we will be withholding 28% of all earnings, as required by 
law. 
 
All checks will be mailed as last year with no exceptions.  They will be mailed to 
the address on the W-9 unless we receive a new purse authorization asking us to 
do otherwise.  They will also be mailed to the person designated only, i.e. owner, 
trainer, driver. 
 
Should you change your address during the course of the year, a new purse 
authorization and W-9/W-8ECI must be filled out.  If you have a summer 
address, please state that on a new purse authorization.  The address that your 
1099 will go to is the one used on your W-9 or W-8ECI. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  Should you have any questions, please feel free 
to ask. 
 
 
Scarborough Downs Administration 


